From: David Fisher < dfisher@saccityta.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 26, 2021 2:08 PM

To: Superintendent < Superintendent@scusd.edu >

Cc: Nikki Milevsky < nmilevsky@saccityta.com">nmilevsky@saccityta.com; JBorsos@cta.org

Subject: RE: District-wide Assessments for Students

Warning! This message originates from OUTSIDE the District's email system. Please verify the sender and contents before opening attachments or clicking any links. Contact the Technology Services Help Desk at 916-643-9445 with any questions. Superintendent Aguilar,

This is in response to your letter of January 22, 2021 regarding Student Assessments.

The dates that you have offered, unfortunately don't work for us.

As you know, the District refused to convene the Assessment Committee for over two years. As a result, it will take us some time to develop our Assessment Committee and to discuss our priorities before commencing meetings with the District.

In the meantime, we understand that principals have not been informed of the arbitrator's decision that the Testing MOU is in full force and effect and any district wide/district initiated assessment not referenced and agreed to in our January 12, 2021 letter should be put on hold.

We are beginning to re-form our Assessment Committee and will be in touch with you when we are prepared to meet.

Regards,

David Fisher
President SCTA
Phone: 916-452-4591
Fax: 916-452-4675